
 

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

Weekly newsletter 24 W/E 18th June 2021 
PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety 

Happy Birthday to the 
children who have had 
birthdays this week :  
  

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Attendance Awards 
 

Congratulations to the following 
classes for the best attendance 

for week ending 11th June:  
 

KS1:Y1  98.00%  
KS2:Y5   98.68%  

Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page   Teachers2Parents (App) 
 

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk 

Dates to Remember 
 

Monday 5th July 2021 

 Rec trip - £7.00 (paid by 28th 
June) 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday  13th July 2021 

 Y5 trip - £4.00 (paid by 29th 
June) 

………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
Friday 16th July 2021 
Break up - Summer Holiday  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Monday 6th Sept 2021 
INSET—NO CHILDREN 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Tuesday 7th Sept 2021 
CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL  
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Friday 1st Oct 2021 
INSET—NO CHILDREN 
………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 
 

Heroes of the Week 
 
 
 
 
 

Well done to the children who 
won this the last week: 
 

 Verity Moon 

 Sophia Simpson 

 Leo Wilson  

 Jack Kay 

 Jessica King 

 Lucy Chadburn  

 Maddison Close 

 Sophie Short 
 

Every week, a ‘Hero of the Week’ 
is chosen from each class and 
they get to add 10 tokens to 
their house collection!  

Nursery  
 

Since coming back to school, Nursery have been taking part in the 30 Days Wild Challenge. We have to 
complete 30 different tasks relating to nature. So far we have; learnt all about frogs, watched a wild 
webcam showing us some puffins, learnt to whistle with grass (this one was very tricky) and caught 
some minibeasts for us to look at using magnifying glasses and microscopes. We have had lots of fun so 
far and we can’t wait to finish the rest of our tasks! 

Breakfast Club 
 

We are desperately hoping 
that come September, we 
will be able to go back to 
‘normal’. You may remember 
that Breakfast Club used to 
start at 7.30am but we have 
been unable to do this during 
COVID as we have needed to 
change some staff working hours and deploy them in other ways.  Please 
could you contact the school office either by telephone or email to let us 
know if you would use this facility. 

Parents Coming into School 
 

Unfortunately, due to the most recent announcement from the Prime Minister, many of our end of year 
events will not be able to go ahead in the way we had hoped.  While I understand this is frustrating for 
parents, we MUST prioritise the safety of everyone in our school community.  We will, however, ensure 

that your children do not miss out and let’s be honest, anything is more than they got last year!   
 

 Instead of the usual Sports Day, children will take part in  
challenges and races within their bubbles during a day when 
they already have PE kits on (this will be weather dependant). 

 

 Each class will do a short video with some awards at the end 
which will be sent out to parents in the last week of term. 

Alfie Conlin 

Grace Gordon 

Dexter Morris 

Lila Potts 

Macie-Leigh Bell 

Kaiden - Leon Atherton 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiW7uLUmfbQAhXEzRQKHTXfAEkQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Ffacebook-pro-app.en.softonic.com%2F&psig=AFQjCNGe5loF62Oz0riL_LUWVzyLeKZHng&ust=1481891356092929


 Year 5 
 

Year 5 examined products with embroidery to see if 
they were able to identify the type of stitching used 
and then used these ideas in their own design. The 
children are excited to make prototypes next week 
and then get sewing!  

Year 3 
 

Year 3 children have been learning about fractions in their Maths. This week we have 
learned about equivalent fractions. To help us we created a fraction wall. It was difficult to 
make sure all the parts were equal but the class showed great resilience! After we made 
our fraction wall, we could identify equivalent fractions. It was easier to see that the whole 
amount doesn’t change, only the equal parts.  

Year 6 
 

This term children in Year 6 will be making their own bridges. On Wednesday they 
investigated how to make a freestanding bridge out of paper. Their aim was for their 
bridge to be freestanding 
(completely on its own) for 
at least 3 minutes. Everyone 
had a great time trying out 
different ideas.  


